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Ms Sue Morton

Secretary

Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

Dear Ms Morton

On Tuesday 28 May, 2002, Senator Faulkner asked the Public Service Commissioner a number of questions concerning the use of non-ongoing employment in the Defence Integrated Distribution System (DIDS) project.

In particular, Senator Faulkner asked if the employees in DIDS had raised any concerns about the nature of their employment with the Commission. The Public Service Commissioner noted that these issues had not been raised directly with the Commission – and his response was based on my advice to him that I could not remember such an issue being raised.

I have refreshed my memory with a check of the Commission’s records and note that I have in fact found one ministerial representation on the issue of non-ongoing employment in DIDS. In August 2001, a non-ongoing employee e-mailed correspondence to the then Minister Assisting the Minister for the Public Service, the Hon David Kemp, MP, querying the use of non-ongoing employment and seeking the Minister’s assistance in converting non-ongoing employment to ongoing employment. A response had been prepared in my Group for the signature of the Minister’s Chief of Staff. As this letter was cleared by the then Commissioner, Ms Helen Williams, Mr Podger could not have been aware of it.

The response, signed on 27 September 2001, generally outlined the policy on non-ongoing employment and indicated that there were no provisions that allowed for the conversion of non-ongoing employees to ongoing employees.  Relevant excerpts from the response follow:

“As you note, under the Public Service Act 1999, the usual basis for engagement is as an ongoing employee. The legislation, however, also acknowledges that there are circumstances which may legitimately result in the engagement of non-ongoing employees. One such scenario which was envisaged was when it is has been decided that a function will not continue to be carried out resulting in a temporary need for employees with particular skills. 

There are no provisions in the legislation for a Minister or an Agency Head to convert non-ongoing employees to ongoing employees. Should a non-ongoing employment situation be re-assessed to be an ongoing employment situation, the legislation requires that the opportunity be notified in the Commonwealth of Australia Gazette and a person selected on the basis of merit.

The specific matters you have raised regarding your employment are the responsibility of the Department of Defence. I note that you have already written to the Minister for Defence.”

The text of the response was provided to the Department of Defence as the incoming correspondence noted that a copy had also been sent to their Minister.

Yours sincerely

Signed

Jeff Lamond

Group Manager

Staffing, Structures and Performance

14 June 2002
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